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DIVISION News 

• The new Perkins Plan was approved by the feds in August. 
• California Workforce Joint Advisory Meeting (CWPJAC) next meeting is 

November 20, 2020. Agenda item includes CTEIG and K-12 SWP data collection 
and metrics. 
 

Career Technical Education Leadership Office 

PPE 
• PPE was ordered for ROCPs and Adult Education sites that responded to a 

survey in September. The CDE has worked in collaboration with Cal OES to 
provide PPE to the ROCPs and Adult Education sites who were not included in 
the first order of PPE. The PPE ordered is currently being delivered and will flow 
through County Offices as the distribution point and will be specifically marked 
and delivered to the ROCPs and Adult Education sites that made the request. 

CTEIG 
• FY 20-21 allocations will be announced during the January 2021 State Board of 

Education Meeting. 
• Expenditure reports will be out to the field shortly. All LEAs who have received 

CTEIG between the years of 2016 and 2019 are required to report by January 
31, 2021. Final expenditures for 2016-17 and 2018-19 must be submitted. 
Expenditures for these years may go into January 2021 as long as they are 
reflected in the final report that is submitted by January 31, 2021.  

Perkins 
• Perkins applications are due and must be completed by December 30, 2020. 
• Perkins GANs have been distributed to all applicants who filled out a "Delay 

Assurance" though many have taken advantage of the flexibility it offered to get 
extra time on a particular section of the application, to redo their Stakeholder 
Engagement meeting. FPMs for CTE continue as usual, with the exception that 
all in-person reviews have been changed to online reviews, with meetings via 
Zoom replacing in-person and on-site. In person reviews will be revisited due to 
COVID-19  

CTSOs 

• It’s affiliation time for all CTSOs and Perkins and CTEIG funds may be used to 
support these efforts. We have had reports that some LEAs are choosing to only 
pay for competitive students and this goes against everything that CDE and 



CTSOs stand for. CTSOs are to be student leadership focused first and 
competitions second.   

Work Permits 
• The Governor signed AB 908 which will have a marked impact on the state’s 

work permit program 
http://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billNavClient.xhtml?bill_id=201920200AB90
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• Districts will no longer have discretion to deny work permits to students with bad 
grades and/or attendance problems during the pandemic. 

• Districts will need to monitor the well-being and health of working students 
• The permit process will be allowed to move to the internet, (with electronic 

signatures) and presents the possibility of a district exposing student Personally 
Identifiable Information 

• There may be a need to plan on maintaining a physical work permit system to 
accommodate students and families who do not have access to technology 

• Erle Hall Contact Information: ehall@cde.ca.gov or (916) 323-2564 
CTE Teach 

• The mentoring program continues with a new “hub” being offered to serve 
Northern CA.   

CTE Online 
• System was updated and upgraded during the summer to be the inclusive one-

stop-shop for everything CTE. 
• CTE Online monthly happy hours and applications are open for workshops 

 

Agriculture and Family and Consumer Sciences Unit 

FCS 
• Developing a data base to provide technical assistance to administrators and 

teachers 
• Working with national groups in developing resources for classrooms 

Ag Education 
• Ag Incentive Grant applications have been processed. Based on funding 

recipients will receive approximately 78% of what they qualified for 
• Developing a template for Advisory Committee meetings to include minutes and 

expected outcomes 
• Putting together virtual industry visits/tours to be available to teachers and 

students 
 
High School Initiatives and Innovations Office 

• Distance Learning - all of the Distance Learning (DL)webinars put on by the CDE 
and San Diego COE are being uploaded to the CDE website (and hopefully CTE 
Online too). Creating a YouTube playlist.  The DL task force was created out of a 
reaction to the fields’ need; however, the resources and products created have 
been an asset to the CTE population as a whole.  Look for monthly newsletters.   

• New Community School Grant – RFA released on October 30, 2020 


